
Woodbridge
T/Inspector Sally Henderson

Future events

Preventing, reducing and solving crime and ASB

This SNT covers the following parishes

Making the community safer

Responding to issues in your community

You said... We did...

January 2019

1. ASB in Elmhurst Park, Woodbridge

2. Vehicle ASB in Grundisburgh playing
field car park

3. Drug dealing reported in Wickham
Market

1. Patrols of Woodbridge Town Centre including
areas where ASB is occurring.

2. Letters sent to drivers of vehicles that have
been driven in an anti-social manner together with
patrols.

3. Patrols of areas in Wickham Market where drug
dealing has been reported.

During the month of December 2018 there were a total of 236
investigations in Woodbridge (Investigations relate not only to
recorded criminal offences, but also safeguarding individuals).
Parishes have been affected by, residential / garage / shed burglaries,
thefts from motor vehicles, criminal damage and ASB incidents.
Investigations also include reassurance and crime reduction surveys.

Following the Festive Season it is advisable to take steps to protect your property old and
new.

Register your property for free at www.immobilise.com. Immobilise is the largest free register
of possession ownership details used by members of the public and businesses. It is a very
effective tool in helping the reduce crime and repatriate recovered personal property to its
rightful owners.

For more Crime Prevention Advice www.suffolk.police.uk/1stprinciple

In December 2018 the Safer Neighbourhood Team bid fairwell to PCSO Mike
Starbutts who for the past 9 years has been the fully funded PCSO for Kesgrave
and Rushmere St Andrew. PCSO Gemma Read has now started her new fully
funded role in Kesgrave and Rushmere St Andrew. Based at the North East Safer
Neighbourhood Team Office on Heath Road Ipswich PCSO Gemma Read will be
tasked to undertake visible patrols, tackle low level ASB and provide any local
policing advice as required. There will be a chance for members of the public to
speak to their PCSO during regular Police Surgeries.

Alderton, Bawdsey, Blaxhall, Boulge, Boyton, Bredfield, Bromeswell, Burgh, Butley, Campsey Ash, Capel St Andrew, Charsfield,
Chillesford, Clopton, Culpho, Dallinghoo, Debach, Eyke, Gedgrave, Gt Bealings, Grundisburgh, Hasketon, Hollesley, Iken, Ltle
Bealings, Martlesham, Melton, Orford, Otley, Pettistree, Playford, Ramsholt, Rendlesham, Rushmere St Andrew, Shottisham,
Sudbourne, Sutton, Sutton Heath, Swilland, Tuddenham St. Martin, Tunstall, Ufford, Woodbridge, Wickham Market, Westerfield,
Witnesham, Wantisden

Tasking meeting 10th January 2019
with local authorities and agencies to
discuss any emerging issues and ASB
in the locality. These are based on
reported incidents during the month. If
you have any concerns to report for this
meeting then please email the SNT on
the address shown below.

Happy New Year from the Woodbridge
Safer Neighbourhood Team

Did you know that there is a website
called "Ask the Police"?
It is a website which provides answers
to the most frequently asked Policing
questions. It provides links to other
relevant national organisations. If you
are unsure whether to call the Police
and it is not an emergency you may just
find the answer without having to call
the Police. In an emergency always call
999

Police Sergeant 495 Claire Connick 

101

Woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk

@IPSEastPolice


